## Appendix D

## Stone, Derek

From: Pauline and Danny Edwards
Sent: 24 October 2018 11:44

To: Robson, Debra

**Subject:** Licence Application (Cosy Club) - 18/03641/LAPREM L08 North Building Gunwharf

Quays Portsmouth PO1 3TT

Dear Debbie,

I object to yet another late night drinking and possible future music licence being provided to a premises at Gunwharf Quays. There is already far to much noise into the early hours from Tiger Tiger and The Liquorish premises with little or no regard given to the effects they have on local residents and their quality of life. In addition to the noise from music and drinking from within and outside these premises there is the uncontrolled unsociable behaviour by clientele leaving the site especially through the residential area and around The Millennium Walkway. Shouting and raucous behaviour is frequently heard in the early hours and there have been occasions when property, bushes and stairways are used as toilets which is totally unacceptable. In addition bottles, glasses and litter are often left around their routes out indicating there is no control by the staff in these types of premises on what is taken out.

I would therefore request no more licences are issued or extended in Gunwharf Quays to limit the effects these type of premises have on our lives.

Mr and Mrs D.P.Edwards, 1 Blake House, Gunwharf Quays, Portsmouth, PO13TH

PS. Many thanks again for your assistance in accepting this e-mail.

Regards,

D.P.Edwards

Sent from my iPad